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President’s Message 

2020 began well with our January 
and February meetings and the 
Last Naval Battle observance. 
Pandemic disruptions and stay-at
-home followed, meetings were 
cancelled and elections were 
postponed. No virtual meetings 
or events were held. 

 

Our “Brevard Artillery Battery” addressed the need to relo-
cate the Last Naval Battle cannon monument at the Veterans 
Memorial Center. The task widened. Deterioration was de-
tected and then found to be worse than first thought. None-
theless, a new cannon was purchased, transported, and in-
stalled, and the monument relocated to a better location. 

 

We resumed meeting in person in October, installed new 
Compatriots, and elected and installed Officers while observ-
ing CDC protocols. Our November meeting followed a Veter-
ans Day observance and included installing additional Com-
patriots. Two Sheriff’s Deputies with the K-9 unit gave inspir-
ing presentations and put two very different dogs through 
their paces. I polled both our Executive Committee and No-
vember meeting attendees on whether we should continue 
in person meetings and they unanimously answered “yes”. 

 

I invite you to our December meeting. We will continue ob-
serving CDC protocols to mitigate pandemic risk. That does 
not mean the risk is zero. I count on you to decide appropri-
ately as your circumstances dictate. Also, f you donate to 
Brevard Chapter before year end, that should qualify for the 
2020 $300 tax deduction even for non-itemizers. As for 
thanksgiving, I am thankful for each of you, Compatriots. 

For the Cause, 

James Gearey Ward 

Next Meeting  

19 December at the 

VMC  Gray Room 

Send Pre-Payment and meal choices to: 
Laurence Herman 

300 Harbor Dr. #302A 
Vero Beach,  FL  32963 

ltherman@gmail.com 
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Douglas Hammond Humm 

We found Compatriot Douglas Hammond Humm passed away on 

May 09, 2017 in Indialantic, FL.  Doug was born 16 Aug 1921 in 

Flushing, NY a son of Albert William F Humm Jr and Florence Ade-

le Lowerre Humm.  Doug first joined CAR 04 Apr 1938 and trans-

ferred to SAR on 27 Sep 1943.  Doug’s Patriot was Col. James 

Hammond 1727-1810 P-174103.  Compatriot Humm enlisted in 

the United States Army Reserve Corps 25 Aug 1942 and was acti-

vated on 23 Feb 1943.  Doug was a WWII Veteran, a Member of 

the FLSSAR Veterans Battalion and was awarded the War Service 

Medal.    I would like to give thanks to Compatriots Don Lanman, 

Pat Nieman and Robert McGuire for their research and assistance 

when we found Doug had passed. 

Death Notice: 

https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/floridatoday/obituary.aspx?

n=douglas-h-humm&pid=185362841 

Find a Grave: 

https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/194117583/douglas-h-
humm 

Willard Bill McLeod 

Bill enjoyed golfing so much he went 6 days a week.  Every 

time he arrived at the 16th hole Bill would call his wife Maura 

to let her know that he would be home shortly.  On Wednes-

day November 25, 2020 he called from the 16ht hole and on 

the 17th hole Bill went home to be with the Lord.  Born in Mil-

ford, New Jersey and raised in Rockland County, New York the 

same county where his Patriot John Jersey 1740-1821 P-

224657 was buried.  Being an avid golfer, Bill never keep score.  

Bill would always give the golf cart attendant a snack for taking 

care of the cart.  

Every morning Bill and Maura would go to McDonalds to order 

2 oatmeal's and one senior coffee.   

He enjoyed being a wheeler-dealer especially with golf clubs.  

Pastor Clay Stevens talked about Bill talking him into buying 

unique clubs that Bill had purchased earlier.   

Bill’s most noted phrase: “Thank the good Lord pray for mira-
cles.”  
 
Obituary: 

https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/floridatoday/
obituary.aspx?n=bill-mcleod&pid=197175154&fhid=5703 

Funeral services: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9eBDTTCivw4 

Find a Grave: 

https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/219120121/willard-f.-
mcleod 
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We are looking for  volunteers to join Brevard Camp 

of the Florida Sons of Liberty Brigade.   

It is preferred to have the same type of uniform or cloth-

ing in which your Patriot ancestor would have worn dur-

ing the Revolution. 

Continental Army, Navy, or Marine Uniform, is the tra-

ditional dress in a unit, however Militia personnel wore 

everyday clothes of the era. 

Militia clothing consists of: 

• Hat round or tricorn 

• Shirt  

• White 

• Hunting 

• Checkered 

• Fall-front trousers or britches 

• Shoes  

Uniform Reimbursement Fund:  

Please remember that the chapter will reimburse any member 

obtaining a Color Guard uniform/costume.  It does NOT have to be 

a Military Uniform.  The rate of reimbursement is: 

• $100.00 for a complete set — Hat to shoes.  

• $50.00 for 1/2 of the above set.  

 

Contact the Color Guard Commander for information. 

 

Thank you, Color Guard Members for your participation in past 

events.  You helped us to Honor our Country, Military, Citizens, 

Patriots and Forefathers.  I would like to extend a welcome to 

those of you who are new members.  As you consider how you 

wish to participate in SAR, please consider joining the Color Guard.  

The events can be enjoyable and can be another outlet to meet 

with other Patriotic Americans.  The Necessities for Color Guard 

uniform is a Colonial outfit and a Tricorn Hat.  The outfit can be 

purchased or it can be made or modified from existing wear.  

There is also a refund for a part of the purchase price that can be 

issued.  However you choose to participate, I hope you will enjoy 

your participation as well as the Fellowship of our members. 

Chapter Color Guard 2018 -2019 

Calendar of Local Events 

November 07 -  Veterans Day Ceremony at VMC 

Merritt Island Completed 

December 19- Wreaths Across America- 

 Limited due to Covid-19 

March 13, 2021 Last Naval Battle 

May 31, 2021- Memorial Day Parade, Mel-

bourne, Services VMC, National Cemetery 

July 04, 2021—Merritt Island 4th of July Parade 

Last Naval Battle Medal sets 

Order NOW! 
The Brevard Chapter and the Last Naval Battle committee 

are selling official LNB - National Society SAR 

Medal sets (large & small in presentation case) for $25 see below 

for Medal set.   
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Chapter Activities  

Program, and Menus  

The 2020-2021 Meeting Schedule is as follows: 

DEC 19, 2020—VMC; PRICE $15 SANDWICH OR $5 

COVER; Menu Choices: ROAST BEEF or TURKEY SAND-
WICH 

JAN 16, 2021—VMC; PRICE $15; Menu Choices: MEAT 

LOAF or TRADITIONAL CHEFS SALAD 

FEB 20, 2021—; JOINT MEETING WITH DAR; TBD 

MAR 13, 2021—VMC: LNB MEMORIAL 

MAR 20, 2021—VMC: TBD 

APRIL 17, 2021—VMC: TBD 

MAY 15, 2021—VMC: TBD 

JUNE 19, 2021—VMC: TBD 

Remember to mark your calendar for this year’s meeting 

schedule   
DOORS OPEN 11:00 AM—Meetings are TEMPORLARY at 
The Veterans Memorial Center until Tides reopens.  Gray Hall is 
open at 11:00, Meetings begin 11:30 sharp unless otherwise not-
ed.   

Pay by check. 

 
Laurence Herman 

300 Harbor Dr. #302A 
Vero Beach,  FL  32963 
ltherman@gmail.com 

   

Coming in the Next Issue 
More History, Updates on chapter’s activities, pictures, and 

events. 

Look for reports on the NSSAR 2023 Congress, the Museum 

initiative, NSSAR web site updates, plus other news from Na-

tional and State. 

National and State Events 

National Events - 

Last Naval Battle Merritt Island, FL 13 Mar 2021 

2021 Spring Leadership Meeting 
03-07 Mar 2021 Louisville, KY 
 
131st Annual Congress 
08-14 Jul 2021 Renton, Washington 
 
2021 Fall Leadership 
23-25 Sep 2021 Louisville KY 
 

State Events - 

Spring BOM 30 April-02 May 2021  

Embassy Suites Orlando - Lake Buena Vista South 

4955 Kyngs Heath Road 

Kissimmee, Florida, 34746  

Fall BOM to be hosted by East Central Re-

gion (Brevard, Central Florida, Daytona-

Ormond) 

Florida Society Richard Fowler Award win-
ner for Best Newsletter - 2010, 2011,  
2012, 2013, 2015, 2017(tie), 2018; 2nd Place  

2009; Honorable Mention: 2014, 2016 ;  

NSSAR  Carl Bessent Newsletter  

Award - 1st Place- 2015, 2018 ; 2nd Place  

2012, 2013, Honorable Mention 2009, 2016; 

NSSAR Winner Periodical -  2009 
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Chapter Activities & Helpfulness to readers 
CHAPTER MEETING 

MINUTES 

MINUTES OF THE CHAPTER’S  

REGULAR MEETING 

Saturday, October 17, 2020 

A regular meeting of the Brevard Chapter of the Sons of the Ameri-

can Revolution took place at the Veterans Memorial Center at 400 

S. Sykes Creek Pkwy., Merritt Island, FL 32952.  The meeting was 

attended by 26 persons. Compatriot Brian Jensen was in period 

attire Past President Barry Eller and Compatriot Fuller Jones was in 

Class A attire.  

The meeting was called to order by President Roger Bonnett at 

11:30 AM. 

James Ward gave the Invocation. 

James Ward led the attendees in reciting the Pledge of Alle-

giance and the SAR Pledge. 

President Bonnett acknowledged the Past Chapter Presidents 
Norm Desmarais, Barry Eller, and Bob Humker in attend-
ance. 

Aric Bruggeworth announced the upcoming reenactment of 
the Civil War Battle of Palatka.  

A motion was presented, seconded and carried to approve 

2020 – 2021 budget of $1,950.00. 

Compatriot Brian Jensen gave an account of the new cannon 

to be placed at Veterans Memorial Center and a THANK 

YOU to those who donated money to help offset its cost 

including Doug Bisset (NIA), Brian Jensen, Sonny Jones, 

and Ray Norman (NIA).  All received LNB Thank You Certifi-

cates. 

President Bonnet Certificate of Appreciation awarded to Past 

President Barry Arnold Eller and Past National President 

John Michael Tomme (NIA). 

President Bonnett swore in new members:  John Boyd, Jeffery 

Bridgham, Aric Bruggeworth, Bill Cole and Jess Cruikshank 

(NIA).  Jess Cruikshank was out of town so his stepfather 

accepted his certificate. 

President Bonnett distributed awards for various Compatriots 

for years of service and other individual accomplishments 

including the Bronze Oak Leaf to the Silver Roger Sherman 

Medal to Michael Tomme (NIA); the Silver Roger Sherman 

Medal to President Bonnett; and the Bronze Oak Leaf and 

Certificate to the Liberty Medal to Sonny Jones;   

President Eller called for the discussion of Old Business Presi-

dent Bonnett informed the audience that two types of 

name tags were on sale for $10 each and suggested that 

all who wanted one should enter names on the sign-up 

sheet in the back of the room. 

President Bonnett presented Certificates of Appreciation to 
the following compatriots: 

To Sam Ashdown for his work for the Chapter this year. 
To Roger Bonnet for his work as 1st Vice President. 
 
The current slate of candidates for elected office for the term 

2020-2021 and called for nominations from the floor three 
times.    

The current slate of candidates is as follows: 
For President   James G. Ward 
For 1st Vice President  Joel Etherton 
For 2nd Vice President  Jerry Scarpate 
For Treasurer   Lawrence Herman 
For Secretary  Brian L. Jensen 
For Recording Secretary Bob Humker 
For Member-at-Large  Fuller “Sonny” Jones 
For Member-at-Large  Marvin Doug Bisset 
 

President Bonnett conducted the election of the new officers 

for the year 2020-2021. The slate of candidates ran unop-

posed and was elected by a unanimous vote of the mem-

bership present. 

President Bonnett swore in the newly elected officers. 

New Chapter President James Ward gave thanks to the past 

year’s officers for their service. 

Past President Bonnett was honored for his service and award-
ed the Past President’s Pin, the Meritorious Service Medal, 
the Silver Roger Sherman Medal and certificate. 

President Ward called for a discussion of any new business: 
President Ward and new Chapter Treasurer will be signatories 

(Continued on page 6) 
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on the Chapter’s bank accounts and will coordinate the 
process with Past Treasurer Carroll Lord. 

The next meeting will be held at the Veterans Memorial Center 
on Saturday, November 21, 2020.   The Chapter is looking 
for a place to hold the December meeting. 

The invaluable contributions of our Chapter’s partners, the 
Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR) and the Chil-
dren of the American Revolution (CAR) were acknowl-
edged.  Compatriot Jensen noted that the CAR needs new 
members and encouraged the attendees to search for new 
candidates for that organization.  

President Ward presented Donn Weaver a LNB Thank You Cer-

tificate. 

President Ward gave the Benediction and led the assembly in 
recitation of the SAR Recessional. 

There being no further business to discuss, President Ward 
adjourned the meeting at approximately 12:20 PM. 

A box lunch was provided after the meeting.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

BREVARD CHAPTER OF  

THE SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 

Bob Humker, Recording Secretary 

(October Meeting Minutes Continued from page 5) 

Replacement canon placed onto the LNB Monument.   

L to R Robbie Carlisle, Doug Burnett, Aric Bruggeworth, John Boyd, 

Bill Cole, Joel Etherton, Norm Desmarais, Roger Bonnett and Brian 

Jensen.  Photo taken by Barry Eller.  The original concrete canon  

broke apart after the monument was moved to the current loca-

tion. 

Barry Eller Certificate of Appreciation 

Aric Briggeworth, William Cole, John Boyd and Jess Cruikshank 

induction.  Note: Jess was out of state so his Step Father accepted 

the certificate on his behalf. 
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CHAPTER MEETING 
MINUTES 

MINUTES OF THE CHAPTER’S  

REGULAR MEETING 

Saturday, November 21, 2020 

A regular meeting of the Brevard Chapter of the Sons of the Ameri-

can Revolution took place at the Veterans Memorial Center (VMC) 

at 400 S. Sykes Creek Pkwy., Merritt Island, FL 32952.  The meeting 

was attended by 23 persons. Compatriots Doug Bisset and Brian 

Jensen were in period attire and Compatriot Fuller Jones was in 

Class A attire.  

The meeting was called to order by Chapter President James 

Ward at 11:30 AM. 

There are 119 members in good standing in the Chapter and 

Chapter Secretary Jensen confirmed that there was a quor-

um of members present. 

Secretary Jensen led the attendees in reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance and the SAR Pledge. 

President Ward offered an Invocation. 
President Ward discussed the current meeting fee of $5.00 per 

member not meeting the cost of renting the meeting 
space at the VMC and proposed further discussion of the 
matter and requested First Vice President Etherton and 
Past President Eller to conduct the sale of tickets for a 
50/50 drawing to help offset the unfunded expense. 

President Ward inquired if there were any National or Officers 
present and there were none. Secretary Jensen noted that 
Past National Presidents Lindsay Brock and Michael 
Tomme, once both Brevard Chapter members have trans-
ferred to the Jacksonville and Palm Beach Chapters respec-
tively. 

President Ward acknowledged Past Chapter Presidents Eller 
and Humker were present and introduced quests Sharon 
Eller Regent and DAR Liaison to the Chapter and Lona Bur-
nett, President of the Brevard Space Coast Regents Coun-
cil. 

Regent Eller announced the joint DAR/SAR effort to send 
Christmas Cards to American Service Members stationed 
in Italy. Mrs. Eller distributed approximately 70 cards and 
envelopes to the attendees and asked them to add a per-
sonal greeting and signature to a card.  Compatriot Chuck 
Pierce brought in approximately 20 ASPCA cards and these 
were included with those going to Italy. Thanks to both 
Sharon and Chuck. 

President Ward called for Officer Reports.  His report included 
thanking the VMC for hosting Veteran’s Day ceremonies 
and thanking the Chapter members that were able to 
attend and participate. 

President Ward summarized the reports of 1stVP Etherton, 
2ndVP Scarpate. 

Secretary Jensen gave his report discussing the topic of the 

next Brevard Beacon newsletter, the report due to the 
FLSSAR and updates to the membership roster. 

Treasurer’s Report included the topics of dues, an inventory of 
Chapter property in progress and possible location of 
where to store that property, progress in completing new 
bank signature cards and the necessary attachments 
needed to do so, and audit of the Chapter accounts, the 
status of the Wreaths Across America Program (The Chap-
ter has sold about 60 wreaths reported Past Treasurer 
Lord and Compatriot Weaver’s upcoming announcement 
regarding the State’s determination as to if and when the 
laying ceremonies will occur), a request for a full history 
and report of the efforts to place the new cannon at the  
VMC and acknowledgment and a “Thank You” to all those 
who put forth efforts in that regard, and noted that name-
tags are still available for $10 each. 

The Color Guard (Doug Bisset, Brian Jensen, and Fuller Jones) 

escorted new members Bradly Bridgham and Chuck 

Pierce. President Ward officiated at their induction cere-

monies and presentation of their membership certificates 

and SAR pins. 

Secretary Jensen noted the passing of Compatriot Humm. 

President Ward called for a moment of silence in his hon-

or. 

Committee Chairman Reports were presented including those 

of the Monument Committee, Veterans Committee and 

the Stark Report, and the Constitution Committee. Presi-

dent Ward thanked outgoing Chairman Sonny Fuller for 

his efforts and noted that the current direction of this 

committee may lead to a revised Chapter Constitution, 

Chapter By-Laws, and perhaps a working “best practices” 

document.   

President Ward introduced Brevard County Sheriff K9 Deputies 

Elliot and Loren who introduced their respective partners 

Roland, a 6 year old blood hound used only for tracking, 

and Zeppelin, a two and one-half year old German-

Hungarian Malinois used for pursuit and investigation. The 

deputies gave a lengthy and very interesting presentation 

regarding the work of each of their K9 partners, their care, 

living conditions, training, history, different work, cost etc.  

The membership gave the deputies and dogs and rousing 

applause in appreciation to their work and their presenta-

tion. President Ward thanked Compatriot Carl Miller for 

arranging the presentation and requested that a formal 

letter of appreciation be sent to the Department from the 

Chapter. 

(Continued on page 8) 
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1st VP Etherton and President Ward presented Fuller “Sonny” 

Jones with a “Palm” for his the award of his second Liberty 

Medal for his efforts in obtaining and assisting new mem-

bers into the Chapter as well as awarding him his 10-year 

Pin. 

The 50/50 drawing was conducted. 

At approximately 1:10 PM, and having concluded the sched-

uled business and program for the meeting President 

Ward stated that he would entertain a motion to adjourn. 

Compatriot Ashdown made such a motion which was then 

seconded by Compatriot Pierce. The motion was put be-

fore the assembly and passed without opposition. 

President Ward thanked all those members who donated food 

for the less fortunate to the meeting including Compatriot 

and Mrs. Dickman, Doug and Lona Burnett, Bill Cole, and 

the majority of those in attendance at today’s meeting.  

President Ward led the membership in the reciting of the Re-

cessional and the meeting was adjourned.   

The opportunity to enjoy a box lunch was provided after the 
meeting.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 

BREVARD CHAPTER OF THE SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLU-

TION 

 

Bob Humker, Recording Secretary 

(November Meeting Minutes Continued from page 7) 

2020 Wreaths 

Across America 

 

Congratulations Brevard Chapter we have donated 60 wreaths for 

2020.  All additional donations will go to 2021 WAA   

This year’s WAA event will be different due to Covid-19 restrictions.  

A limited number of  wreaths will be laid at Brevard WAA locations 

Cape Canaveral National Cemetery, US1 in Scottsmor  

Brevard Memorial Park off US1 in Sharpes,   

Brevard Veterans Cemetery 1143 Day St Titusville 

Veterans Day 2020 John Boyd, Nic Mihora, Brian Jensen,  

Doug Bisset and President James G Ward 

New Members Bradley Bridgham and Charles Pierce 
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Welcome  

New Members 

If you have anyone who is interested and you wish to help 

them or are working on their application, report their name and 

information to the Registrar so that we can assist when needed 

and to ensure that the application is completed correctly.  Nation-

al Genealogists report that there are sloppy applications being 

submitted by persons not familiar with the SAR application pro-

cess and requirements.  

Membership Status 

 Brevard Chapter to is allowed to have 4 voting Delegates at the  

Board of Management meetings (BOMs).  They are: The 

Chapter President, the IMMEDIATE past chapter President, 

and two other designated delegates. 

For the upcoming Spring BOM in May the voting delegates 

are: 

 President James G Ward 

Immediate Past President  Roger Bonnett 

(40 - 80 members) - Open 

(81-120 members) - Open 

Junior 9 

Life 4 

E-1 1 

Regular 102 

Youth 1 

Dual  2 

Upcoming National Memorial Events 
Jan 17th  Battle of Cowpens Chesnee, SC 
550 mi 
Feb 1st   Battle of Cowans Ford Huntersville, NC 
550 mi 
Feb 14th  Battle of Kettle Creek Washington, GA 
460 mi 
Mar 13th Last Naval Battle  Merritt Island, FL 
 

Distance is calculated from central Brevard County 

Member Patriot 

John Boyd John Boyd 

Bradley Bridgham  Benjamin Witt 

Aric Bruggeworth Lewis Burwell 

William Cole  Asahel Moody 

Jess Cruikshank  David Belknap 

Charles Pierce William McIntire 

Dogs in the Revolutionary War 

November’s meeting we had the opportunity to have two 

of Brevard Sheriff K-9s and their handlers.  Each K-9 

possesses different abilities.  Roland a Bloodhound is 

used strictly for tracking while Zeppelin is trained for 

pursuit and investigation.   

Dogs were used in the Revolutionary War by our Patri-

ots as well as the British.  Many dogs were owned by the 

common troops and served as companions as well as for 

hunting.  It was common to have the  owner’s name in 

scripted on the dog’s collar.  

At the Battle of Germantown PA a dog owned by British 

General Howe ended among the Continental Troops.  

The dog’s collar listed General Howe’s name so the dog 

was brought to General Washington who in turn had the 

dog returned back to General Howe along with the note 

below. 

Note from General Washington to General Howe 
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Ladies Auxiliary Florida Society Sons of the American Revolution 

133rd  Congress Throw Blanket Fundraiser 

 This is our Florida Ladies Auxiliary’s major fund raising project for the 2023 

Congress.  This project will fund our Auxiliary responsibilities for the Hospitality 

Room, all banquet decorations, and other activities 

 

Send orders to: Laura Zavalia, Treasurer 

LAFLS-SAR, 1648 Jupiter Cove Drive, #411, 

Jupiter, FL 33469. Make checks out to 

LAFLSSAR for $70.00 to re-serve one. Add 

$15.00 if you want it sent to you at an ad-

dress in Florida or $20.00 for addresses out-

side of Florida for each Throw ordered 

(order two sent to the same address for the 

same shipping cost). Please make the Nota-

tion: 2023 Congress on your check.  
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Revolutionary War Time line 

November / December 

1775 

• Nov 12: Abigail Adams sends a letter to John who 
is attending Continental Congress letting John know 
her anger about Britain’s refusal of the Olive 
Branch Petition  

• Dec 22: Esek Hopkins appointed Commander-in-

Chief of Continental Navy  

1776 

• Nov 16: Battle of Fort Washington is lost  

• Dec 12: Continental Congress exits Philadelphia to 

reassemble in Baltimore  

1777 

•  Nov 15: Continental Congress approves Articles of 

Confederation 

•  Dec 19 - Continental Army assembles at Valley 

Forge 

1778 

• Nov 04: French Admiral D’Estang’s fleet leaves 

Boston for the West Indies 

• Dec 10: John Jay is elected President of the Conti-

nental Congress 

1779 

• Nov 11: Funeral held for Joseph Hewes a signer of 
the Declaration of Independence 

• Dec 01: Continental Army winters at Morristown, 
NJ    

1780 

• Nov 09: Battle of Fishdam Ford is won  

• Dec 03: General Nathanel Greene takes command 
of the Southern Department of the Continental Ar-
my  

 

Revolutionary War Time line 

(continued) 

1781 

• Nov 05: John Hanson is elected as President of the 
Continental Congress 

• Dec 12: Second Battle of Ushant between French 
and British  

1782 

• Nov 10: Last land battle of the American Revolu-

tion is fought near Chillicothe OH 

• Dec 12: British HMS Mediator attacks French and 

American ships off Ferrol, Spain 

 

1783 

• Nov 02: George Washington issues Farewell orders 

to  the Continental Army 

• Dec 04: General Washington informs his officers 

he will be resigning from his commission and will 

return to a life as a civilian 

Brevard Executive 

Board Meeting Schedule 
Brevard Executive Board meetings generally will be held 

on the Saturday before Chapter membership meetings. 

These will be held at a designated location generally in 

Viera at 9 a.m. until further notice or notification by 

President Ward.  Officers are requested to submit their 

reports to President Ward before the meeting for distri-

bution to all officers. 
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The Brevard Beacon 

The Brevard Chapter, FLSSAR 

Editor, Brian Jensen 

5470 Hastings Street 

Cocoa, FL 32927 

First Class Postage 

Email:  bljensen@bellsuth.net 

Website: http://www.brevardsar.org 

2020-2021 Officers 
President - James Ward - 321-453-7930 

1st VP - Joel Etherton - 571-265-5299  

2nd VP - Jerry Scarpate - 321-259-0999 

Secretary - Brian Jensen 321-698-0503 

Recording Secretary  - Bob Humker - 321-631-4575  

Treasurer - Laurence Herman  - 248-496-0224 

Member-at-large: Marvin Bisset - 321-208-7557 

Member-at-large: Sonny Jones - 321-452-1319 

Registrar - Roger Bonnett - 321-453-8888 

Genealogist - Ray Norman—321-452-5376 

Historian - Norm Desmarais - 321-431-5524 

 

Committee Chairs: 
Editor/Publisher - Brian Jensen 

Host Committee Chair—Joel Etherton 

Host Committee Speakers—Carl Miller 

CG Commander  - Nic Mihora  

ROTC - Jerry Scarpate 

 

If you would like to volunteer for a Committee position contact 

President James G Ward. 


